C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 23

DECEMBER, 1959

No. 4

WHITTIER CAPTURES ALL 1959 WATER POLO HONORS

Duplicating their 1955 feat, Whittier High School's fine water polo teams swept aside all opposition to win top CIF, SS honors in all three divisions, C, B, and Varsity, in games played at El Segundo's natitorium on Tuesday night, November 24, 1959. Coach Frank Poucher and his players are to be congratulated on this exceptional performance because with the great increase in the number of teams fielding water polo teams, it is a tremendous achievement to win one CIF championship, let alone all three.

Eight outstanding varsity teams were entered in this year's competition, and to reach the finals Whittier had to defeat La Habra 15-0 in the opening round and then turn back the challenge of Downey by a score of 9-3 in the semifinals. El Segundo, victors over Millikan 7-2, and California 3-2, provided the opposition for Whittier in the championship game, which was hard fought throughout although Whittier won by a score of 5-2. El Segundo chose to use a zone defense which bothered Whittier during the first half. The Cards kept pecking away at the zone, however, and with four different men scoring goals, they forced El Segundo to go into a man-to-man defense early in the second half. When the final whistle sounded a happy group of Whittier players gleefully tossed Coach Poucher into the pool in celebration of their great victories.

Whittier won the Class B championship by edging a good Downey team 3-2 on a brilliant shot by Yankee Parkins, with only 48 seconds remaining in the game. Both teams battled right down to the wire and neither deserved to lose. Yankee Parkins of Whittier scored all of Whittier's goals and was easily the outstanding player in the contest. To reach the finals Whittier defeated Upland 12-3 and La Habra 4-1. Downey took the measure of Oxnard 9-3 and California 9-5, to qualify for the championship game.

The Whittier C team set some sort of a record when they captured the CIF, SS championship for the fifth consecutive year. The outstanding C teams at Whittier HS are probably tesponsible for much of the success of the B and varsity teams, as these youngsters get the winning habit early. After turning back Wilson 5-2, in the opening round, Whittier defeated Oxnard 3-1 in the semis to earn the right to meet Santa Fe in the finals. Santa Fe eliminated Garden Grove 5-2 and Lakewood 14-3 to qualify for the championship game.

Whittier and Santa Fe were keyed up for their important contest and at the end of the half Whittier led by a 3-2 score. It was still anyone's game during the third period but early in the final quarter Whittier, led by Jansen, forged ahead to win the coveted championship by a 6-4 score.

The Southern Section is indebted to those schools that assisted in staging the 1959 Water Polo Playoffs, because without such assistance it would have been impossible to have brought the season to such a successful conclusion. For the preliminaries Coach Bill Pearson at Inglewood, Frank Kanarek at Millikan and Pete Archer at Wilson made their fine facilities available. The semi-finals were held at Lakewood and Poly High Schools under the direction of Wellington Rogers and Buzz Thayer respectively. All of these men had things well organized and the playoff contests were completed without any untoward incident.

When a conflict developed over the use of the Wilson pool for the championship contests, Coach Whitey Saari and Athletic Director Frank Craven offered to pinch hit and hosted the finals in the El Segundo Natatorium. A large crowd was in attendance and they were treated to an exciting evening of top grade water polo. The results of all contests played follows:

CLASS A

1st Round— El Segundo 7 Millikan 2 California 7 Fullerton 3 Downey 12 Morningside 7 Whittier 15 La Habra 0

1st Round-

Whittier 12

La Habra 1

California 11

Morningside 5

Upland 3

Wilson 0

Downey 9

Onxard 3

2nd Round— El Segundo 3 California 2 Whittier 9 Downey 3 Championship— Whittier 5 Downey 2

CLASS B

2nd Round— Whittier 4 La Habra 1 Downey 9 California 5 Championship— Whittier 3 Downey 2

CLASS C

1st Round— Whittier 5 Wilson 2 Oxnard 12 El Segundo 2 Santa Fe 5 Garden Grove 2 Lakewood 14 La Puente 3 2nd Round—
Whittier 3
Oxnard 1
Santa Fe 4
Lakewood 1
Championship—
Whittier 6
Santa Fe 4

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

5443 W. Washington Blvd., Los Angeles 16, Calif. Telephone WEbster 1-1423

Officers

Mr. Ray Charlson, Vice Principal, Culver City

Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Superintendent,
Pomona Unified School District, Treasurer
Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics
Executive Committee

B. L. Bergstrom, Supt., El Monte HS District, Chairman Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. Pomona HS Dist. Oliver Corbin, Principal, Covina HS

Ben F. Jamison, Asst. Supt. Compton HS Dist. Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley HS John R. Taylor, Principal Nordhoff HS Frank O. Hopkins, Principal, Brea-Olinda HS Matt Korwin, Principal, San Dieguito HS Robert J. Schilling, Principal, Los Altos HS Ray Charlson, V.P., Culver City HS

MINUTES OF CIF, SS WRESTLING COACHES MEETING

The annual meeting of the CIF, SS wrestling coaches was called to order by President Jack Fernandez at 10:00 A.M., Saturday, November 7, 1959, at El Rancho HS. Thirty-two coaches representing 29 high schools were in attendance.

The minutes of the 1958 wrestling coaches meeting were approved as read with the following exception: Item 1-A pertaining to the subject of scholastic eligibility was changed from a defeated motion to carried.

Mr. Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics, commented on the following points pertaining to the Southern Section Wrestling program:

- (a) In order to cut down the loss of class time by participants, this year's preliminaries have been scheduled for Saturday, February 20, with only the championship meet being held on a school day.
- (b) He suggested that this year's championship meet be hosted by a school in the Los Angeles metropolitan area because the 1958 meet was held in San Diego.
- (c) He informed the group of a research project that was being conducted by Dr. Morehouse of UCLA in an attempt to establish a classification for wrestlers based on something besides weight. The aid of all coaches present was solicited in securing information which would help in this research program.

A discussion was held relative to the matter of qualifying officials for dual matches. Mr. Fernandez called attention to the fact that clinics were being conducted in the Bay area for officials in an effort to improve the officiating situation. Mr. Lynch of San Diego announced that officiating clinics were also being planned in his area in an effort to up-grade the officiating.

A discussion was held concerning various holds and whether or not they should be barred or permitted in high school wrestling matches. After a brief discussion, it was moved and seconded that wrestling in high schools be conducted by the rules published in the Blue Book. The motion carried 15 to 7.

Weight Control—A suggestion was made to devise a standard statement of policy pertaining to weight control for high school wrestling. The weight plan used last year in the Southern Section was read by the president. After some discussion, it was moved and seconded to retain the same weight plan as that used in 1958 with the exception that the date of January 16 be changed to January 8, 1960. The motion was carried by a 18 to 2 vote.

It was moved, seconded and carried to revise the 175 pound weight class to 180 pounds with the 3 pound weight allowance.

A discussion was held relative to changing the brackets for the championship meet. It was moved, seconded and carried to adopt the revised brackets as printed in the agenda.

A number of items such as the division of schools to be assigned each preliminary, the number of entries from each preliminary meet into the semi-finals, and the location of the semifinal and championship meets were discussed, but because of the controversial nature of these items, it was decided to have them determined by a special committee made up of one wrestling coach from each league or area. It was moved, seconded and carried that the following committee be authorized to meet with the Commissioner at 1:00 P.M. on Monday, December 14, in the CIF Office for the purpose of formulating plans for the 1960 wrestling program: Bay League-Mike Burley, Redondo HS; Pioneer League-William Hoag, Torrance HS; Orange County - Ken Duddridge, Westminister HS; San Diego County-John Lynch, San Diego HS; Citrus Belt League-Bob Chambers, Redlands HS; Coast-Rio Hondo League-Rube Amerkhanian, Downey HS; Northern Area-Sam Boyd, Carpinteria HS; San Gabriel Valley League-E. T. Leach, El Rancho HS; Free Lance Schools -Lou Borg, Pioneer HS.

The following schools offered their facilities as sites for CIF, SS wrestling meets: Pacific, Hawthorne, and Redondo.

It was recommended to the CIF, SS that the 1961 championship wrestling meets be held as follows: Semi-final meets on Saturday, February 25, championship meet on Friday, March 3.

President Fernandez thanked the host school, El Rancho, for making available their excellent facilities for the holding of this meeting.

There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned at 1:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Robert S. Bonheim, Acting Secretary

MINUTES OF CIF, SS COUNCIL MEETING, NOVEMBER 21, 1959

The first regular meeting of the CIF, SS Council for the 1959-60 school year was held on Saturday morning, November 21, 1959, in the patio of Helms Athletic Foundation. The meeting was called to order by President Ray Charlson, Vice-Principal of Culver City High School. Official representatives from all leagues were in attendance with the exception of the Camino Real and Mt. Baldy leagues.

- 1. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of June 22, 1959, be approved as published in the June, 1959. Monthly Bulletin.
- 2. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on May 23, 1959, be approved as published in the May, 1959, Monthly Bulletin.
- 3. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of September 28, 1959, be approved as published in the October, 1959, Monthly Bulletin.
- 4. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of October, 1959, be approved as published in the November, 1959, Monthly Bulletin.
- 5. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the playoff dates for the 1960-61 school year, as published elsewhere in this Bulletin.
- 6. The Freeway League, through its representative, Mr. Richard Spaulding, proposed that the CIF, SS designate Monday, September 5, 1960, as the opening date for football practice in all schools. It was pointed out that this would permit all schools to begin practice on the same date and would facilitate scheduling, besides eliminating the advantage some schools gain in starting practice one week earlier than the majority. After some discussion, it was moved, and seconded that member schools be permitted to begin football practice next year no earlier than Monday, September 5, 1960. The vote on the motion was 20 in favor, and 13 opposed. The motion lost because it requires a two-thirds vote to change a by-law. It was then moved and seconded that all schools be permitted to begin football practice on September 1, 1960. Motion was defeated by a vote of 30 to 7. There being no further action on this matter, football practice in 1960 will be permitted to begin in accordance with Article XVI, paragraph 12, page 32 of the Blue Book.

7. Mr. Winston Nelson, President of the State CIF Federated Council and Treasurer of the Southern Section, was called upon to make a special presentation. Mr. Nelson informed the Council concerning the recent retirement of Reverend Robert Shepherd from his duties at Loyola HS, where he served with distinction as Principal and Athletic Director for over thirty-three years. During his tenure at Loyola HS, Father Shepherd was elected President of the Catholic League on five different occasions and served as League Representative on the CIF, SS

Council from 1952 through 1959.

In recognition of his long and outstanding service to the CIF, SS, Mr. Nelson presented Father Shepherd with a CIF, SS Gold Life Pass. Father Shepherd responded with a short talk in which he expressed his gratitude for this high honor and recognition which had been bestowed upon him. He informed the group that he was continuing his contact with young men in his new position at Loyola University, and wished all of the members of the Council the best of everything in their important work directing and controlling the vast interscholastic athletic program in southern California.

8. Mr. Darrell Smith, Director of Health and Physical Education for the San Diego City Schools, reported on the progress being made towards the formation of a new CIF, Section in San Diego County. Mr. Smith indicated that meetings had been held in San Diego and that 26 schools were desirous of forming a new CIF, Section and with the approval of the Council of the Southern Section, would like to present their request to the State Federated Council for consideration. A discussion of the matter ensued and the question was raised as to why the new section did not include all of the schools in that geographical area. Mr. George Capatanos, Representative of the Southern Prep League, reported that the member schools of his league preferred to remain in the Southern Section because of playoffs. It was pointed out by members of the Council that it would be difficult, because of the geographical location, for the SS to render satisfactory service to these small schools if they remained in the Southern Section.

It was moved, and seconded that the SS endorse the formation of a new section in San Diego, as presented by Mr. Smith. The motion was defeated by a vote of 22 to 14. It was then moved, seconded and carried that the Southern Section give approval to the group of schools represented by Mr. Smith to present their proposal for the formation of a new section to the State Federated Council at their meeting on December 4, 1959.

9. Mr. Robert Schilling, Principal of Los Altos HS, reported on the results of a questionnaire that had been sent to all superintendents and principals, relative to high school boys participating in summer basketball leagues. Fifty principals and 13 superintendents indicated that they preferred to continue as at present where the CIF, SS takes no active part in the control or regulation of summer basketball. Sixty-six principals and 14 superintendents favored #2, which would permit a high school boy to participate in one summer league. Forty-four principals and 9 superintendents voted for participation by a boy in only one summer league with the additional restriction that the high school coach not be permitted to supervise or coach the team during the contests. A relatively few votes were cast for options four or five. It was moved, seconded and carried that the results

of this questionnaire be prepared and mailed to all member schools, and that the committee be directed to give further study to the matter in light of the results, and bring back recommendations to the February Council Meeting.

10. To cut down on mailing costs and facilitate delivery of classification and track cards, which the SS furnishes at no expense to member schools, the Commissioner asked for approval of a new plan whereby distribution would be through League Representatives. It was moved, seconded and carried to authorize the Commissioner to inaugurate this new plan immediately on a trial basis for one year.

and in the absence of Mr. Bergstrom, Chairman of the Re-leaguing Committee, Mr. Jamison, a member of the Executive Committee, was called upon to chair this portion of the meeting. Mr. Jamison made a few preliminary remarks concerning the problem and then indicated that he would call upon the various members of the committee to make their reports and suggested that no questions be asked until all of the reports were completed.

Father Lawrence Caruso, representing the Parochial Schools reported that all leagues under his jurisdiction would continue next year with no changes. Mr. Frank O. Hopkins reported no change in leagues in Orange County for the coming year. Mr. Harry Bigger reported that there would be no changes in league make-up in Ventura, Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo Counties. Mr. Keith Gunn requested permission for an extension of time for schools in the Desert area, because certain problems were not yet worked out involving some leagues. Mr. Jim Faul reported no changes in his area except for the addition of La Mirada HS to the Suburban League. Mr. Robert Ashton, representing the Los Angeles metropolitan area reported that all leagues in his area would remain the same. Mr. Ray Charlson, Bay area representative, reported that Santa Monica was to be dropped from the Bay League and was to be replaced by South Torrance. Lawndale was to be added to the Pioneer League. The Prep League needed an extension of time to work out their problems. Santa Monica to be placed in the Foothill

With all reports concluded Mr. Jamison announced that comments or protests from the floor would now be heard. Mr. Bedigan, speaking in behalf of the Foothill League, stated that because of travel problems his league was unalterably opposed to the inclusion of Santa Monica HS in the Foothill League. Dr. Goodwill, Superintendent of the Santa Monica School District, spoke regarding the position of Santa Monica HS in relation to re-leaguing. He was of the opinion that his school was too large for equal competition in the Bay League but felt that it was imperative that Santa Monica be placed in some league and they would abide by the decision rendered by the Council of the CIF, SS. Dr. Hull, Superintendent of the Tor-

rance School District, announced that he was speaking for all of the superintendents in the Bay area and they were of the unanimous opinion that Santa Monica had reached an enrollment which precluded any further equal competition in the Bay League. It was moved by Mr. Bedigan and seconded by Mr. Smith, that Santa Monica be placed in the Bay League for everything but Varsity Football, in which sport they would be placed on a free lance basis. The motion was defeated by a 32 to 6 vote. Mr. Ken Peters, Superintendent of the Beverly Hills Unified School District, spoke on the matter and suggested that we try a new approach to this old problem and place Santa Monica in the Foothill League on a one year trial basis at the end of which time the matter could be reviewed for further disposition. It was moved and seconded that the recommendations of the releaguing committee, including the extension of time to be granted to the Preparatory League and the Desert Area be approved as presented. A roll call vote was called for and there were 31 in favor and 4 against the motion.

12. A letter was read from the California School for the Deaf, in which they requested permission to schedule basketball games with the Arizona School for the Deaf and the California School for the Deaf in Berkeley. The game with the Arizona school would be played in Riverside and the second contest in Berkeley. The reason given for this special request was because of scheduling difficulties and because it was felt that these physically handicapped youngsters should have an opportunity to meet other teams representing similar institutions.

Mr. Sanchez, Representative of the Arrowhead League, reported on the difficulties that were present when his league schools engaged in league competition with teams from the California School for the Deaf. He recommended that the rules be waived to permit competition between these state schools. It was pointed out that State CIF rules forbid a member school from engaging in athletic competition with nonmember schools or with schools located over 300 miles apart.

Because a state rule was involved it was moved, seconded and carried that the Southern Section recommend to the State Federated Council that favorable action be taken on this request.

13. Mr. William W. Russell, Executive Secretary of the State CIF, a visitor at the meeting was introduced by President Charlson. Mr. Russell anounced that a branch office of the Protection Fund had now been established on Manchester Blvd., in Westchester, so that better and more efficient service could be rendered to the schools in southern California.

14. There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 P.M. The next Council meeting is scheduled for Culver City HS, on Saturday, February 6, 1960.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans, Secretary MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING, NOVEMBER 21, 1959

The meeting was called to order by Mr. B. F. Jamison, Acting Chairman, in the Helms Athletic Foundation at 12:20 P.M., on Saturday, November 21, 1959. Those present were Messrs. B. F. Jamison, Asst. Superintendent of the Compton Union HS District; Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. of the Pomona Unified District; Mr. Matt Korwin, Principal of San Dieguito HS; Mr. Frank O. Hopkins, Principal of Brea-Olinda HS; Mr. John R. Taylor, Principal of Nordhoff HS; Mr. Ray Charlson, Vice Principal of Culver City HS; Mr. Robert J. Schilling, Principal of Los Altos HS; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics.

1. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the October 19 meeting of the Executive Committee be approved as published in the November, 1959, Monthly Bulletin.

2. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Executive Committee recommend to the Council that Valley School of Los Olivas, be accepted for membership into the CIF, Southern Section.

3. The 1960 basketball and baseball schedules of Needles HS were reviewed for possible entrance into the CIF, SS 1960 "A" playoffs. It was moved, seconded and carried that Needles HS in order to qualify for the CIF, SS "A" basketball playoffs, must win all but two of the following games in order to qualify as a first place entrant: 29 Palms, Gorman, Kingman, Gorman, Parker, Kingman and Overton. If they win all but three games, Needles could qualify for the playoffs as a second place team. It was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1960 baseball playoffs, Needles must win all but two of the following eight games: 29 Palms, Parker, Victor Valley, Coachella, Barstow, Boulder City, 29 Palms and Gorman.

4. The 1960 basketball schedule of Eisenhower HS was reviewed and it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1960 CIF, SS "A" basketball playoffs, Eisenhower HS must win all but two of the following eight games: San Jacinto, Rubidoux, San Jacinto, Yucaipa Northview, Carlsbad A & M, Rubidoux, and Northview HS. They must win all but three games to qualify as a second place entrant.

5. The 1960 basketball schedule of Don Bosco Tech was reviewed and it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1960, CIF, SS. "AA" basketball playoffs, Bosco Tech must win all but two of the following eight games on their schedule: Rosemead, Azusa HS, Duarte HS, Charter Oak HS, South Pasadena HS, Servite HS, San Gabriel Mission HS, and El Segundo HS. They may lose one additional game and qualify as a second place entrant.

6. The baseball schedule of Rubidoux HS was reviewed and it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the CIF, SS, 1960 "A" baseball playoffs, Rubidoux must win all but two of the following eight games on their schedule: Eisenhower HS, Elsinore HS,

Victor Valley HS, Perris HS, Notre Dame HS, Eisenhower HS, Perris HS, and Victor Valley HS.

7. The Golden League, through its representative, requested the Executive Committee to rule on a protest of a football game involving Palmdale and Burroughs HS of China Lake.

Dr. Murray, Principal of Burroughs HS, officially protested the Burroughs vs Palmdale Varsity football game played at Palmdale, October 23, 1959 at 8:00 P.M. He stated that this game was scheduled for 2:30 P.M. by the Golden League. Burroughs HS was not approached by Palmdale HS to change the time of the game and were not notified that the time of the game had been changed. The team, students, faculty and citizens of the community were greatly inconvenienced by this lack of communication. The Burroughs coach, Jim Riley, and Vice-Principal, Kenneth Westcott, protested the game prior to its start and it was announced over the loudspeaker that Burroughs was playing the game under protest.

The Palmdale side of the case was presented by Principal James Riewer. Although the schedule did indicate that the game was to be played in the afternoon, Palmdale had announced at a league meeting last spring that if lights could be installed, games would be played at night. The lights were installed prior to the Burroughs game but due to the illness of their Athletic Director, another person was instructed to notify Burroughs of the change of time of the contest. Although Burroughs HS was not notified in writing of the change in time of the game, Palmdale contends that notice was given over the phone.

Members of the committee asked many questions of both principals and then excused them from the meeting. After considerable discussion it was moved, seconded and carried that the protest of Burroughs HS be upheld because Palmdale did not meet their contract and the official score of the varsity football game played between these schools on October 23, 1959, be officially declared a victory by Burroughs HS by a score of 2-0. The decision was based upon the fact that there was no evidence in writing which officially changed the game from the scheduled starting time of 2:30 P.M. to the new time of 8:00 P.M.

8. The Desert-Inyo League requested the CIF, Southern Section to rule on a point of eligibility. In the regularly scheduled league football game between Lone Pine and Desert on Friday, October 23, and won by Desert HS, both schools used an ineligible player. After a presentation of the facts in the case, it was moved, seconded and carried that because each school played an ineligible player, each team should be charged with a defeat in the league standings.

9. There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 1:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans, Secretary

STATE CIF MEETING HELD IN SACRAMENTO

The annual fall meeting of the Council of the California Interscholastic Federation was held at the El Dorado Hotel in Sacramento on Friday and Saturday, December 4 and 5, 1959. The meeting was called to order by President Winston Nelson, Southern Section representative on the Federated Council, with repersentatives in attendance from all eight sections of California.

Some new legislation was passed and interpretations were given on certain items which will be of interest to all schools in the Southern Section. We will attempt to report action taken

by the Council at this meeting.

BOXING-The present state rule was liberalized as follows: (1) Interscholastic boxing is prohibited. (2) Boxing exhibitions will be permitted if they are under the direct and exclusive control of a high school and involve only boys from that school. Schools may charge for these exhibitions and CIF insurance will cover such activities. (3) It will be legal for boys to take boxing lessons at an Athletic Club, summer camp, boys club, or similar organizations provided that where these lessons culminate in a program of boxing no admission is charged, no collections solicited, no awards given in excess of the value of \$10.00, and the general public is not invited. As an example, a Y. M. C. A. could give boxing lessons and then hold a boxing program to which their own members and parents are invited, but no tickets could be sold, money solicited, or the CIF award rule violated.

TRACK—It has been suggested that because this is an Olympic year, the hop step and jump should be added as an exhibition event to the California State Track and Field Meet, which will be held at Stanford University, on Saturday, June 4, 1959. All sections were asked to vote on this matter at the next State Council Meeting. It would be appreciated if track coaches in the Southern Section having opinions on this matter would make them known to the South-

ern Section Office.

NEW SECTION-Permission was granted for the schools of San Diego County to withdraw from the Southern Section, for the purpose of forming a new section which will be the ninth section in California and will be officially known as the San Diego Section. This withdrawal had been approved by the Southern Section at their

meeting held on November 21.

Should there be some schools in San Diego that desire to remain in the Southern Section, it will be necessary for them to make application to the Southern Section and to the State Council for such permission. Approval would probably only be granted in cases where an individual or small group of schools were members of a league made up of a majority of Southern Section schools.

The formation of such a section has been needed for some time and it most certainly will relieve many problems for Southern Section

schools, particularly in the matter of travel. No longer will it be necessary for schools in the north to make the long trip south to engage in playoff contests with the San Diego schools. It will also greatly relieve the overcrowded conditions that have existed in championship events such as wrestling, track, cross country, tennis

and golf. AWARD RULE-The following interpretations were given concerning the CIF rule which provides that a boy may not receive from any source an athletic award for high school competition of more than \$10.00 in value: (1) If a service club wishes to give each member of a championship team an award, it must be under ten dollars in value. An organization could not give a boy a \$20.00 jacket with the understanding that the club would pay only \$10.00 and the boy would personally pay the additional amount. (2) A desk set including a pen, could be given as an award if it was under ten dollars in value and if it was engraved with a statement indicating that it was an award for a specific athletic activitity. Merely giving a desk set without a tie-in as to the nature of the activity would be a merchandise gift and thus be illegal. (3) The rule applies to each individual award; therefore a boy could receive three awards, each being ten dollars in value for winning the 100 yd. dash, broad jump and high jump in the same

CIF, SS PLAYOFF DATES FOR THE 1960-61 SCHOOL YEAR

To assist schools and leagues in arranging their 1960-61 schedules, the playoff dates for next year, as approved by the Council are as follows: All Playoffs, Nov. 25, Dec. 2, 9 FOOTBALL CROSS COUNTRY Prelims, Nov. 23 Finals, Dec. 2 Prelims, Nov. 18 WATER POLO Semi-Finals, Nov. 21 Finals, Nov. 22 "AAA" and "AA" Playoffs— BASKETBALL Feb. 28, Mar. 3, 7, 10, 11 "A" Playoffs, Feb. 28, Mar. 3, 11 Prelims, Feb. 25 Finals, Mar. 3 Invitational Swim Relays WRESTLING SWIMMING Prelims, Feb. 21 Finals, Feb. 24 Championship Swim Meet Free Lance Meets, April 21 Prelims, April 28 Semi-Finals, May 2 Diving Prelims, May 3 Championship, May 5 Prelims, May 12 Finals, May 19 GYMNASTICS. Prelims, May 13 Semi-Finals, May 20 TRACK & FIELD.... So. Sec. Finals, May 27 State Meet, June 3 "AAA" Playoffs, May 19, 23, 26, 31, June 2 "AA" Playoffs, BASEBALL May 19, 23, 26, June 2 "A" Playoffs, May 19, 23, 26 Team Tourney, May 29 Individual Tourney, June 5 B & C Tourney, May 6, 13 "A" Individual Tourney, June 1 GOLF. TENNIS Large School team playoffs, May 22, 26, 31, June Small School team playoffs, May 19, 23, 26